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November 12, 2009

TO:



FROM:

Kathleen Falk



Dane County Executive

RE:

2010 Personnel Savings Initiatives

The 2010 Budget as I proposed and as recommended by the Personnel and Finance Committee contains an initiative to reduce 2010 personnel costs by $4.7 million.  County staff have been negotiating with each of the County’s nine bargaining units to reach a voluntary agreement on personnel cost reductions and the terms of a one year contract.  All four of the AFSCME locals have now ratified these agreements which contain a temporary wage reduction of three percent (3%) for the 2010 payroll year in exchange for a commensurate amount of leave time and no layoffs in 2010.  A resolution has been introduced to make similar modifications to the compensation and benefit package of unrepresented employees.  The remaining bargaining units are actively working with County staff on similar voluntary agreements.  I am hopeful that each of the other units will agree to participate in the shared sacrifice represented by the AFSCME ratifications and the unrepresented employee resolution, but in the absence of voluntary agreements, layoffs will need to occur in order to meet the savings targets included in the budget.  

Throughout the negotiations, both the unions and County negotiators reinforced the importance of equity across different employee groups.  I have tried to lead by example by declining the raise to which I was entitled by ordinance in April.  In addition, my staff and I have committed to participating in the 3% compensation reduction. 

I am now asking you to share in the sacrifice.  This request is being sent to all elected officials that receive compensation from the County and to managers employed under an employment agreement.  This includes elected department heads, contracted department heads, and members of the County Board of Supervisors.  

Since your compensation has been established by resolution or through an employment agreement, the compensation reductions included in the resolution affecting unrepresented employees do not automatically apply to you.  You must affirmatively agree to participate in the reduction by declining a percentage of your salary.  A form letter is attached that will serve as your agreement to the reduction.  By agreeing to the reduction, you are also eligible to participate in the benefits that were negotiated in the union agreements to the extent that you are eligible to receive those benefits.  

Please return the attached form letter indicating your agreement or disagreement to Travis Myren, Director of Administration, on or before December 18, 2009.  Please be aware that your response would be considered an open record under the Open Records law.

Thank you in advance for considering this request and participating in this sacrifice. 
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